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105. Helicosphaera carteri (Wallich, 1877) Kamptner (1954) emend. Theodoridis (1984) 
 

 

 
Pl. 23, figs 5-9 

 
Pl. 27, fig. 7 

 
Coccosphaera carteri Wallich, 1877, p. 348, pl. 17  
Coccolithophora wallichii Lohmann, 1902, p. 138, pl. 5, figs. 58, 58b, 59, 60  
Helicosphaera carteri (Wallich, 1877) Kamptner, 1954, pp. 21, 73, figs. 17-19 
Helicopontosphaera kamptneri Hay and Mohler, 1967, p. 448, pl. 10. Fig.. 5; pl. 11, fig. 5 
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Helicosphaera burkei Black, 1971, pp. 618-619, pl. 45.3, fig. 23  
Helicopontosphaera granulata Gartner, 1977, pp. 22-23, pl. 2, figs. 2a-b  
Helicopontosphaera colombiana Gartner, 1977, p. 22, pl. 2. figs. 5a-c 
 
Description: The helicoliths are symmetrically to asymmetrically elliptical and vary in size. 

The proximal plate may be of type I with only a principle suture, or of type III with two 
central openings and a bar which are slightly inclined in normal direction, or may be 
aligned with the longer axis of the helicolith. The blanket covers the entire distal surface 
of the helicolith except the tip of the wing. The wing varies in size. The ratio of the 
double edge to the single edge is approximately 3:1.  

Optical pattern: The helicoliths are intensely birefringent between crossed nicols. Their 
interference figure is of type III.  

Differential diagnosis: Morphotypes of H. carteri with central openings are distinguished 
from H. sellii by the smaller size of the openings. The bar of H. carteri when present, is 
either horizontal or normally inclined, which distinguishes the species from H. inversa. 

Emendation: The concept of this species is enlarged the include morphotypes with only a 
principal suture and morphotypes with inclined central openings. 

Remarks: The specimens depicted by Kamptner (1954) as H. carteri have their central 
openings aligned with the longer axis of the helicolith. On the basis of the figures and 
the description of Kamptner later authors restricted the species concept of H. carteri to 
the helicoliths with such an alignment of their openings, while all other obviously 
related forms with inclined central openings (H. wallichii) or only a principal suture (H. 
burkei) have been distinguished as different species. These three "species" are considered 
here as varieties of H. carteri (Wallich) Kamptner emended, 

Occurrence: From the E. deflandrei Subzone to the Recent, Three varieties are present 
throughout the range of the species. 
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